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The American Board of Radiology has requested that we clarify the undergraduate education requirements for entry into CAMPEP accredited educational programs.  The previous requirement of an “undergraduate degree in physics or degree in a related field with coursework equivalent to a minor in physics” is considered to be ambiguous.  The CAMPEP Board recently adopted the following language for undergraduate requirements for entry into CAMPEP accredited graduate or residency programs:

Students entering a medical physics graduate educational program shall have acquired a strong foundation in basic physics.  This should be documented by either an undergraduate degree in physics or a degree in a related engineering or physical science with coursework equivalent to a minor in physics (includes at least three upper level undergraduate courses).  If applicants with deficiencies in their physics background are conditionally admitted to the program, the provision for remedial education in physics shall be provided, documented and described in the self-study.
We also want to clarify the graduate education expectations for admission into residency programs.  The AAPM TG-90 report stipulates that candidates for residency programs should have completed the didactic material in TG-79.  However, the timing for completion of this material was vague.  Because a majority of candidates entering residency programs have come from non-accredited medical physics programs or non-medical physics graduate programs (physics, nuclear engineering, etc.), we have given residency programs significant latitude in the interpretation of this requirement.  However, this gives rise to a significant disparity in the preparation of residents to begin their clinical training.  To better homogenize the experience gained in the two-year residency program, and in recognition of the need to focus the residency period on clinical experience rather than didactic education, CAMPEP now requires that

the didactic components of AAPM TG Report 79 shall be completed prior to the candidate beginning the two-year clinical training of a residency.

This requirement will be enforced for residents starting programs after July 1, 2010.  This requirement is integral to the agreement with the ABR to accept a two-year CAMPEP accredited residency in lieu of three years of on the job experience.  Further, this remediation should be done in a CAMPEP accredited graduate program to ensure that all entering residents have met the same preparation for clinical training.
Please feel free to send me comments or questions to jhazle@mdanderson.org.
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